CIT Minutes

Monday, January 27, 2014

Meeting was called to order at 3:26, in room #22.

Old Business

Book of the Month:

 5th grade- Arredondo - they like the idea but maybe every 9 weeks, 4 books, activity should be based by grade level, examples cereal box project for 5th grade or mystery project using a skeleton as the product with specific assignments per bone. 

4th grade – Alvarez - not present today, sent in written comments -one book every grading period, higher level to challenge students, to be done afterschool 

3rd grade- Talamantes - no comments due to miscommunication from reps, go back and find out the information from the person you send in your place, please

 2nd- Barrios - not present today
1st grade- Joseph - every 9 weeks

PK, K, and Deaf Ed – Elkins - not present today
P.E.  – Villa - not present at last meeting ( present today)
Hourly – Padilla – every 9 weeks a good idea

Ms. Anderson’s clarifications:  This would be the responsibility of the reading teacher in the case of departmentalization, if the book can be applied to math or science then that teacher can decide to also participate.  The product can be as involved as time permits.  The point is for the students to enjoy the book.  A display would be put up consisting of projects that the students created.  It us up to the teacher to decide if the project is to be done as a class, individually, or in small groups.

 Motion: Ms. Becky Hernandez made the motion that the school purchase books for each nine weeks for a book of the month. 5th yes, 4th-A, 3rd-yes, 2nd-A, 1st-yes, K-A, Hourly –Y, Coaches Y, Fine Arts-yes

Reading Award:  Reading logs are being given school wide.  They are to begin from Pk-5th grade.  Each student must commit to a minimum of 10 minutes a day.  Ms. Anderson would like to get feedback about where the minutes are being kept.  Ms. Arredondo has the students write it in their agenda.  Please bring a sample from each teacher of how they are keeping track of the reading log minutes to the next meeting.
Award Ceremony:  There is no way to keep track of how many books are truly being read.  The teacher’s can give this type of award in the classroom not at the large ceremony.

New Business:

Needs Assessment:  Each representative is taking a green sheet to their group so that they can indicate their plans for next school year.  Everyone on campus must complete this form.  Individuals are responsible for returning them in by Wednesday, Jan. 29th to Ms. Irma Rodriguez in the office.
Measuring Up Assessment Online:  This was purchased for $500 each for Math and English Language Arts 1st-5th; this included a free 4 week sample of Science.  The teacher’s will be able to create and then print assessments that are aligned to the STAAR.     Go to   www.measuringuplive.com     username is:  Iloveschool   password is: password
Ms. Heredia will give you a quick tour on how to create assessments this week during PLC time. The rest of the time will be used on your own to plan accordingly.

Open Forum:

Literacy Fair:  Ms. Fuentes and Ms. Valencia would like it to be fun and extra that would be a home based project.  Basically, similar to the science fair, but based on a book that the child has read.  The students would have the opportunity to read a book and display what they read and learned from the book on a science fair board.  The incentive would be prizes that would allow the winners to get a book from the book fair.  The projects would have to be completed before the book fair.  Ms. Valencia would like for PK students to get involved but it would be a family project.  The PK student will still have to be able to talk about their project and what they learned even though their board was a family project.  This might give students the opportunity to learn how to speak to judges which in turn could encourage them to participate in the Science Fair later on.  All requirements/guidelines for the board would be given to students so that the boards would be similar and things would be made fair but still personal.    (The book fair begins April 28th boards would be due the week before and judging times would need to be discussed.)  One suggestion is to use Wednesday, April 30th as the judging day since there is not a PLC scheduled that day.  Take this information back and discuss with your grade level; bring back any suggestions or comments.

Adjourned: 4:00 P.M.
